
From: Chambers - Bissett C <Chambers.Bissett.c@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Thursday, 11 February 2021 12:15 PM 
To: 'Trent.Sebbens@ashurst.com' <Trent.Sebbens@ashurst.com> <'Trent.Sebbens@ashurst.com' 
<Trent.Sebbens@ashurst.com>; Adrian.Morris@ashurst.com; david@dghrservices.com.au; Eliza 
Sarlos <esarlos@cfmeu.com.au>; yolla@etuaustralia.org.au; 'Abha Devasia' 
<abha.devasia@amwu.org.au>; Robert Coluccio <rcoluccio@professionalsaustralia.org.au> 
Subject: AM2020/25 Black Coal Mining Industry Award  
 

OFFICIAL 
 
Dear Parties,  
 
As per the Directions issued on 18 December 2020, parties were directed to inform the Commission 
by 4pm, Wednesday 10 February 2021 if they wish to be heard or are content for the Full Bench to 
determine on the basis of the submissions filed, the issue in relation to the interaction between the 
casual loading, shift work and weekend penalty rates.  
 
Any party who wishes to be heard on this matter should advise chambers by reply email by no later 
than 12 noon Friday, 12 February 2021. In the absence of any party seeking to be heard, the Full 
Bench will determine the matter on the basis of submissions filed.  
 
Kind regards, 
 
Felix Ferris  
Associate to Commissioner Bissett 
 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel:  +61 3 8656  4530 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401 
chambers.bissett.c@fwc.gov.au 
  
11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000 
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 
 
www.fwc.gov.au 
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